

Campbelltown Snippet

January 2022

New Year's Resolutions

Happy New Year! If you're excited to start 2022 with some new goals for your body, mind and soul, Council and it's community have some fantastic services and facilities to get your year off to a flying start!

Body

Increase your physical health by taking advantage of the many opportunities in the area to get active. You can utilise the outdoor gym equipment situated in 8 of our parks and reserves, join in your local parkrun or walking group, visit The ARC Campbelltown or find a local sporting club. Council also helps facilitate a number of local food projects, where you can learn to eat well and grow your own food.

Mind

Feed your mind by learning something new! Pick up a book or two from the Campbelltown Library or take advantage of one of the many courses on offer for little to no fee at the Campbelltown Library, University of the 3rd Age or the Campbelltown ArtHouse.

Soul

Give back to your community and the environment by volunteering with Council, joining a local service club or reducing your carbon footprint.

For further information on any of these opportunities, services and facilities and more, visit www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/newyearsresolutions

Wishing you and your family a safe, happy and fulfilling 2022!

Magill Village

Over several years, the Cities of Campbelltown and Burnside, with the support of State and Federal Governments, have committed to enhancing and improving the Magill Village area. During November, we came together for the sod turning ceremony to mark the commencement of the final stage of the project, which will transform the



precinct's streetscape and deliver significant economic benefit to the area.

The occasion was celebrated with the City of Burnside and was officiated by Hon Vincent Tarzia MP, Hon John Gardner MP, Mr James Stevens MP, Campbelltown's Mayor Jill Whittaker and Burnside's Mayor Anne Monceaux.

We apologise for any inconvenience these works may cause.

For further information on this project, visit www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/mvp

Max Amber Sportsfield Opening

On 20 December 2021, the newly redeveloped Max Amber Sportsfield facility was partially opened by Mayor Jill Whittaker and Mr James Stevens MP, Member for Sturt.

The new facility is a state of the art multi-functional Community space which will also be the new home of the Athelstone Football Club, Athelstone Cricket Club, Athelstone Tennis Club, North East MetroStars, Eastern United Football Club and Athelstone Soccer Club.

These new facilities boast spectacular viewing areas and are fully accessible and inclusive in their design, of which Council is very proud. There are also fully compliant female change rooms which will encourage and promote the growth of female sport within the Council area. The new facility also provides the opportunity for local residents to hire the hall for family and Community celebrations.

Council looks forward to the full opening of the Max Amber Sportsfield in early 2022 which will be a truly wonderful Community facility.









Become a 2022 Member today.

Here to assist your South Australian business, Propel SA provides its members a strong community of support. Join now for a successful 2022.

NETWORKING | WORKSHOPS | PROMOTION | SUPPORT COMMUNITY | MENTORING | ADVICE



www.propelsa.com.au



Join Here

Extreme Heat Tips

Are you prepared for the heat this summer?

- Drink plenty of water so you stay hydrated
- Wear cool clothing
- Keep your home cool
- Make use of air conditioning
- Stay out of the sun as much as possible
- If you need to be in the sun make sure you apply sunscreen, wear a hat and cover up
- Never leave your children or pets unattended in your car
- Stay in touch with people who are unwell, and elderly friends and relatives to make sure they are ok
- Make sure your pets stay cool and have plenty of water

To find out more about being prepared for extreme heat visit www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/extremeheat

Fire Danger Season

Throughout this Fire Danger Season, ensure your property is bushfire ready:

- Keep lawns and other grasses on your property no longer than 10cm/4 inches
- Remove dead branches, leaves and undergrowth
- Prune tree limbs that are less than two metres above ground
- Remove bark, heavy mulch, wood piles and other flammable materials
- Keep your gutters clear
- Keep flammable chemicals in an enclosed shed away from your house

To find out more about fire safety and restrictions visit www.cfs.sa.gov.au